FROM	NAME &	Rebecca Woods, Esq., Executive Director	CITY OF
	AGENCY NAME & ADDRESS	Environmental Control Board 1 N. Charles Street, Suite 1300	MEMO
	SUBJECT	City Council Bill # 17-0117 Food Service Facilities – Polystyrene Foam Products	



TO

The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council

October 13, 2017

DATE:

The Baltimore City Environmental Control Board (ECB) is pleased to have the opportunity to review Council Bill #17-0117, Food Service Facilities – Polystyrene Foam Products. The purpose of the bill is to prohibit food service facilities from using polystyrene foam disposable food service ware.

The Baltimore City Health Department has informed ECB that it will not hire any additional inspectors for this bill, and as a result the total maximum amount of citations issued would be unchanged. Therefore, ECB anticipates that the number of citations that will be issued for a violation of the relevant provision will have no significant impact on ECB operations. As a result, ECB has no objections to the passage of this bill.